
FY 23/24
001390 Microtransit Program

0221 Operations: Traffic Engineering

Capital Project Appropriation Request

Project:

Agency:

$2,558,239.66Total Request:

1/23/2024

Commitments

YTD Balance
Amount Available
Unfunded

Oracle Date

Obligations

For the creation of a microtransit pilot program to enhance transit and mobility options for residents from traditionally 
underserved neighborhoods and reduce traffic congestion

Part C - Project History

Part A - Description of Request

Part B - Appropriation Request Detail

FY 24/25 FY 25/26 FY 26/27 FY 27/28 FY 28/29 FY 29/30Fund Source Amount

Capital ForecastFY 23/24
Total

2,558,239.66 0 0 0 0 0 0 2,558,239.66State Grant

$0 $0 $0 $0 $0 $0$2,558,239.66Total $2,558,239.66

Request ID - 285 User - jlazcano Fiscal Year - 2024Date Entered - 1/23/2024 9:55:07 AMProject ID - 1390 Page 1 of 1
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S T A T E O F C O N N E C T I C U T 
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

 
2800 BERLIN TURNPIKE, P.O. BOX 317546 

NEWINGTON, CONNECTICUT 06131-7546 

Phone: (860) 594-2834 

 

 

November 14, 2023 
 

City of Stamford 

Attn: Frank W. Petise 

Bureau Chief of Transportation 

888 Washington Blvd 

Stamford, CT 06365 

Dear Mr. Petise: 

Subject: RFP# OTR0126-23-R-12883: Connecticut Department of Transportation Microtransit 

Pilot Program 

 

Thank you for your participation via your company’s response to the Request for Proposal (RFP) 

referenced above. Our evaluation committee has conducted a comprehensive review of the 

proposals received and has evaluated each in accordance with the criteria outlined in the RFP. 

 

Congratulations; your organization has been selected to participate in the CTDOT 

Microtransit  Pilot  Program. The City of Stamford will receive a maximum award of 

$2,558,239.66 to provide microtransit service as proposed. 

 

Mark Goodale will contact you shortly to discuss the next steps for the contract process. If you 

have any questions regarding this correspondence, please feel free to contact me. We are looking 

forward to a successful working relationship with your company. 

 

In addition, the CTDOT is taking steps to strengthen its support for microtransit. As part of this 

effort, it is making resources from its statewide Travel Demand Management Program (TDM) 

CTrides available to all microtransit operators in Connecticut. CTrides can offer valuable 

assistance in marketing, communications, and outreach to promote your microtransit program. It 

has already supported successful initiatives such as River Valley Transit XtraMile service and 

Norwalk Transit Wheels2U program. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Lisa Rivers 

Public Transit Administrator 

 

Digitally signed by 
Lisa Rivers 
Date: 2023.11.14 
09:53:56-05'00' 

Bureau of Public Transportation 

 

cc: Mark Goodale, Transportation Supervising Planner 

Tricia Chastanet, Bureau of Public Transportation 
 

 
 

An Equal Opportunity Employer 

https://biznet.ct.gov/SCP_Search/BidDetail.aspx?CID=55238
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